May 30, 2008
Backgrounder – The Winnipeg Housing and Homelessness Initiative at work in the Centennial neighbourhood

The Governments of Canada, Manitoba and the City of Winnipeg announced over $730,000 in funding towards the Winnipeg Housing Rehabilitation Corporation’s infill housing project.  
Other new or recent WHHI projects in the Centennial neighbourhood include:  

Ma Mawi Chi Itata Centre Inc.
$204,430

Funding to provide fencing and landscaping for grants in the Centennial neighbourhood; grants to property owners for residential improvement in the Centennial neighbourhood, housing development and coordination in the Centennial neighbourhood. (5 projects)
Kinkora Developments Ltd.
$947,231

Conversion of warehouse at 468 Ross Avenue to 24 units of affordable housing

Kinew Housing Inc.
$52,870
Renovation of six housing units for rental to Aboriginals; rehabilitation of six non-subsidized rental properties; other pre-development costs. (3 projects)
Building Urban Industries for Local Development (BUILD)
$50,000

Funding to provide fencing and landscaping at 15 residences in the Centennial neighbourhood.

Since 2000, the Winnipeg Housing and Homelessness Initiative (WHHI) has invested a total of $5.36 million to repair, rehabilitate or construct 159 housing units and beds in the Centennial neighbourhood.

